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Major George Mutlos, President & Secretary  SGT Richard J Bongiorno, 1st Vice Pres. 
(954) 562-3089 or ggmutlos@att.net   954-663-4322 richardbon44@gmail.com 

SGT Louis Cohen, 2nd Vice President   PO3 Andrew Zawoyski, Treasurer 
(706) 781-8898 or Lcsc4@icloud.com   954-895-0394 zmanFL@yahoo.com 

PO2 (DV) Richard Kirshen, Secretary 
954-816-3477 rhk5454@gmail.com 

 
Date: 7/1/25 

Present: 23 members and guests (see attachment) 

Officers Present: Pres, VP-1, VP-2, Treasurer, Secretary 

Reading of Last Minutes: Motion to accept the minutes of the meeting held on 6/3/25 by John Morley, seconded by 
Lancelot Irving, passed unanimously. 

President’s Report: The President reported on a special board meeting he had attended regarding the “Future Plan” for 
the dissolution of VVA National. He went over the options offered that would allow the continuation of the organization as 
independent chapters. Spirited conversation ensues. Most present seem to grasp the options. 
Discussed the possibility of changing the meeting day to the second Tuesday of each month. A motion to do so was 
offered, seconded, and passed unanimously. Meetings are now to be held on the 2nd Tuesday of each month, with dinner at 
5:15 and the meeting starting at 6:00 PM. 
 
1st VP Report: 
 

2nd VP Report: Reports on a recent scam attempt by someone purporting to be the president of the chapter. His attempts 
were foiled. 

Treasurer’s Report: 

   Beginning Balance: $23,006.87 
   Receipts: $258.07                  
   Disbursements: $(1,333.66)        
   Ending Balance: $21,931.28  
   Cash Flow: ($1,075.59)     
Motion made to accept report by Chuck, seconded by Joy Allington: Passed unanimously 
 
Miscellaneous: Guest Speaker Ms. Marcy Newman, RN, who spoke on Acupuncture and the advantages of specific types 
of meditation, with a demonstration that took everyone to their “happy place.” 
Joy spoke about a disabled veteran family (Eli and Nakia Johnson) whose home burned down and was in dire need of 
assistance.  
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Events: Jim reported on his recent visit to the ARVN military Celebration in Lake Worth, and was impressed by the 
gratitude shown by the Vietnamese. 
Joy spoke of the upcoming event hosted by the Broward Veterans’ Coalition in Weston, 10/25/25. For information, call 
954-271-4804. 
 
Meeting Adjourned: 6:45 
 

 

 

 


